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Pirate Day 
I would like to thank and congratulate the students and staff for their par-

ticipation in our inaugural Pirate Day last Friday. It was fantastic to be 

joined by the Carswell family – Parents, Margaret and Garry and sister Jen 

and her four children. I know there is a full article on Pirate Day in this 

newsletter.  

 

Year 11 Outdoor Ed 
From Sunday to Tuesday, the Year 11 and 12 Outdoor Education students 

travelled to Apollo Bay to undertake activities directly related to their areas 
of study.  Students appear to have had an enjoyable and educational time – 
even if it was a little bit cold and wet for some of them. Thanks to Mr. 

Knight and Mrs. Reynolds for their organisation and attendance on the trip. 

School Review 
On Thursday, our school review began in earnest. We were joined by our reviewer, Mr. Martin 

Winfield from Monash university, and our Senior Educational Improvement Leader, Mrs. 

Therese Allen.  Three Principals, Mr. Rob Pyers (Horsham College), Mr. Graeme Holmes 

(Hopetoun P-12 College) and Ms. Melissa Mitchell (St. Arnaud Primary School) joined us for 

the day as well. Casey Hando was the School Council representative with College Captain, 

Berrie Walsh, representing the students. The panel was rounded out with Mrs. Vanessa McCor-

mick, Dr. Calvin Taylor, Ms. Maryanne Jones and myself. The day was spent in three distinct 

phases.  Firstly, looking at our data against our set targets, then classroom observations and stu-

dent forums, followed by an assessment of the College against the Framework for Improving 

Student Outcomes (or FISO). 

 

There is no doubt that through this process it was clearly evident that the school has improved 

in almost every measured facet 
since our last review four years 
ago. There are two further days 

of review, one next week and 
the last on June 10, where we 
will be looking to create our 

next Strategic Plan which will 
guide and shape our next four 
years of work. 

Principal’s report 



 3 

Principal’s report continued 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome Maryanne Jones 
As I mentioned in the last section, Ms. Maryanne Jones started with us at the College on Thurs-

day.  Ms. Jones has been appointed as a Leading Teacher and a teacher of English, and we are 
very excited to have her join us at the College. Maryanne brings a wealth of experience in a 
range of rural and regional setting which also includes time as a Principal in a NSW rural P-12 

school. Maryanne will start in her classes next week. I would like to take this opportunity to 
also thank Dr. Taylor, Mrs. Dean and Miss. Alexander who have all stepped in to take addi-
tional classes from the start of the year while we were waiting for this position to be filled. 

NAPLAN 
I would like to thank all our Year 7 and 9 students and families for their support of the 

NAPLAN this year. This is the first time we have had a 100% completion rate, with several 

catch-up tests being undertaken this week. The NAPLAN is used for many purposes, one of 

which is ensuring that schools have appropriate funding where needed. I would also like to 

send a massive thanks to Mrs. Jackson for her work in administering the tests which is no small 

job. She has been assisted by Mr. Lobley and Mrs. McCormick – so well done everyone. 

 

Upcoming dates 
Monday 23 May – NCD Cross Country 

Tuesday 31 May – LMR Cross Country 

Monday 6 to Thursday 9 June – Yr. 9-11 Exams 

Friday 10 June – Final Review Day 

Tuesday 14 June – Professional Practice Day – No students expected at school. 

 

Tony Hand 

Principal 
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House Cross Country Photos 
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Cross Country Report 
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House Cross Country Photos 
 



 7 

Pirate Day 

Pirate Day – Friday 13th May 

On Friday 13th May, the students at St. Arnaud Secondary College dressed up as pirates to 

support research into childhood brain cancer. This cause was chosen by the SRC in honour of 

Miss. Carswell, a new teacher employed by the College who passed away on the 1st of March 

due to brain cancer at the age of just 36. 

Pirate Day is an annual day of dressing up to raise awareness and vital funds for childhood 

brain cancer research. Since 2015, Pirate Day has raised more than $475,000 thanks to swash-

buckling schools, ELCs, community groups and businesses across the country. This incredible 

support helps The Kids’ Cancer Project provide funding for scientific researchers, who are 

busy making waves in the lab investigating better treatments for childhood brain cancer. 

Pirate Day all started when founder Col Reynolds stopped his empty tourist bus to let two chil-

dren with bald heads cross the road. He visited the nearby hospital and was touched by the 

spirit of everyone he met. From that day, he made it his mission to help kids with cancer. The 

Kids’ Cancer Project is now an independent national charity supporting bold science with the 

greatest chance of clinical success to improve childhood cancer treatments. Since 1993 the 

group has contributed tens of millions of dollars to scientific studies to help children with 

many types of cancer. 

Cancer is a leading cause of death for Australians. Half of all Australian men and women will 

be diagnosed with some form of cancer during their life. All of us will in some way be touch by 

cancer throughout our lives if you have not been already. While this day was to raise aware-

ness of brain cancer in children, it can affect anyone at any stage in their life. 

Many students and most of the staff dressed as pirates, making donations in support of this 

worthy charity: some students dug particularly deeply into their savings with quite a few 

notes going into the bag, even a fifty dollar note!  

The College held an assembly at lunchtime, along with a fashion show. We were lucky to be 

joined by Miss. Carswell’s mother, father, sister, nieces, and nephews. They were impressed 

and delighted by the show of support and dedication from the school towards this cause. The 

school raised $275 and the Carswells themselves equaled this contribution by the school,  

adding a further $300.  

After lunch, the students participated in the Cross Country in the bush around Lord Nelson 

Park. Whilst some students changed into running gear, others attempted the course in their 

pirate garb. What a strange sight it would have been for members of the public to see random 

pirates running through the local bushland! 

https://www.pirateday.com.au/
https://www.pirateday.com.au/
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It is unfortunate that our school’s connection with this charity and the Carswells was due to 

such a sad event with Miss. Carswell’s passing. We hope that our day of frivolity, the generosi-

ty of the College community and the Carswell family, may contribute to finding better treat-

ments and maybe, one day, a cure for childhood brain cancer (and cancer in general). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Pirate Day continued 
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Pirate Day— more photos 
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Captain’s Speech 
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 L2P Program 
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Year 8 Food Technology 
Term 2, Week 3, saw the Year 8 food class cook soy chicken with baked potato 

and golden syrup dumplings. In our theory class, we started looking at what fac-

tors influence our food choices. There are many factors, the main ones being 

family and friends. We will look at other factors over the next few weeks. 

 

 

 

Year 8 Food  
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Year 7 Textiles 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Textiles: Tie Dye Pillowcases 

After a very long and slow term of sewing pillowcases, Years 7 and 7/8 finally got 
to tie dye them. The dying happened in class in a very orderly manner; only Ms. 
Tehan accidently dyed her shirt! Then students had to wait till the next lesson 
before their creations were unveiled. What a kaleidoscope of colours were they 
to behold! The students have now all taken their pillowcases home to be en-
joyed. Just make sure to wash them separately for the first few washes. 
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Year 11 Court Report 

Students and staff listened attentively to Lachlan, Troy, and 

Ronan’s account of their experience at the Horsham    

Court - and no they weren’t on trial. 
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Maths and Science News  
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IDAHOBIT Day 
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IDAHOBIT Day 
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Dolly’s Dream—27/5/22 
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SRC Fundraiser  
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The Big Freeze Fundraiser 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 

 

 

On the come up 

By Angie Thomas 

 

Sixteen-year-old Bri wants to be one of the greatest rappers of 

all time. Or at least make it out of her neighbourhood one day. 

As the daughter of an underground rap legend who died  

before he hit it big, Bri’s got big shoes to fill. But now that her 

mom has unexpectedly lost her job, food banks and shutoff 

notices are as much a part of Bri’s life as beats and rhymes. 

With bills piling up and homelessness staring her family down, 

Bri no longer just wants to make it—she has to make it. 

 

On the Come Up is Angie Thomas’s homage to hip-hop, the art 

that sparked her passion for storytelling and continues to  

inspire her to this day. It is the story of fighting for your 

dreams, even as the odds are stacked against you; of the strug-

gle to become who you are and not who everyone expects you 

to be; and of the desperate realities of poor and working-class 

black families.  

The Great Zoo of China 

By Matthew Reilly 

It is a secret the Chinese government has been keeping for 

forty years. 

They have found a species of animal no one believed even  

existed. It will amaze the world. 

Now the Chinese are ready to unveil their astonishing  

discovery within the greatest zoo ever constructed. 

A small group of VIPs and journalists has been brought to the 

zoo deep within China to see its fabulous creatures for the first 

time. 

Among them is Dr. Cassandra Jane ‘CJ’ Cameron, a writer for 

National Geographic and an expert on reptiles. 

The visitors are assured by their Chinese hosts that they will be 

struck with wonder at these beasts, that they are perfectly 

safe, and that nothing can go wrong. 

Of course it can’t… 

GET READY FOR ACTION ON A GIGANTIC SCALE.  



 24 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Careers & Pathways 
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Careers & Pathways 
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Information 
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Information 
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Information 
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Information 
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Health & Wellbeing 

 

 
INVITATION FOR PARTICIPANTS 

 
ONLINE ASSESSMENT OF ANXIETY DISORDERS IN AUSTRALIAN 

ADOLESCENTS 
 

Is your teenager frequently nervous in social situations, overly worried about lots of 
little things, afraid to be away from you, or afraid of specific objects or situations 

(e.g., dogs, doing speeches at school)?  
 

At Macquarie University, we are conducting an online study that includes a 
thorough assessment of anxiety concerns in adolescents 12 to 17 years. We are 
providing this service online via Telehealth and at no cost to families. Participants 

will also receive a $30 gift voucher as a thank-you for their time.  
 

If you believe your teenager may be experiencing anxiety, please contact 

bddproject@mq.edu.au to find out more about the project.  

mailto:bddproject@mq.edu.au
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Health & Wellbeing 
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COVID Update 
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Community News 
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Community News 
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Community News 
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Expression of Interest 
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2022 Calendar 

 

May Mon 23rd NCD XC 

 Mon 23rd MIPS 

 Wed 25th Yr. 9 & 10 Snow Camp 

$250 Instalment due  

 Fri 27th Do It For Dolly Day Fundraiser 

 Mon 30th Questacon STEM Yr7-9 

 Tue 31st LMR XC 

June Fri 3rd MIPS 

 Mon-Thurs 6th-9th Yr. 9-11 Exams 

 Fri 10th 3rd VSSS rehearsal-Ballarat 

 Mon  13th Queens Birthday Public Holiday 

 Tues 14th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Wed 15th Semester 2 begins 

 Thurs-Wed 16th/22nd MIPS 

 Fri 17th Yr. 9 NCTTC-Try a VET day 

 Tue 21st Yr. 10—12 Wimmera Career Expo 

 Wed 22nd MIPS 

 Fri 24th End of Term 2 - Finish 2pm 

July Mon-Tues 11/12th Yr.10 Pre-Driver Ed 

 Thurs 14th SSV XC 

 Thurs 28th Comic Art Workshop—Yr. 7-10 selected students 

August Mon-Fri 1st-5th Yr. 8 Camp—Creswick 

 Wed 3rd Yr. 7 Immunisations 

 Thurs 4th Maths  Competition 

 Tues-Fri 9th-12th Yr. 9/10 Snow Camp 


